COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD

BOARD MEETING, January 20. 2011

The January Board Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta.  President Irelle Beatie called the meeting to order at 6::30 pm.

ATTENDING:  Ky Easton, Julie Mock, Kathy Rose, Patty Six, Darilyn Kisch, Suzy Pelovsky, Louise Selgado, Jean Faison, Debra Blake, Sue Kadner, Irelle Beatie, and Priscilla Jacobs.

WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS:  Irelle welcomed the board members and introduced herself to those she had not personally met beforehand.

MINUTES:  Kathy Rose moved to accept the minutes from the November 18, 2010 meeting with corrections.  Julie Mock seconded the motion.  Motion passed.  There was no Board Meeting in December.

TREASURE’S REPORT:  Sue Kadner presented the financial report.  The audit was done and will be earlier next year.  The money market account from Santa Barbara Bank & Trust went into the checking account at Community West Bank.  There was a discussion concerning what to do with the money in the checking account.

Action item:  Ky Easton will check into different options at Community West Bank to see which one has the best return for the Guild.

BOARD AND COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Programs:  Sue Kadner reported all expenses for the Apron Event are in and the loss was $1774.00.   There was an even mix of guild members and community members who attended all the events.  Some community members joined the guild.  Sue also reported on the Speaker contract which has been sent to Heather Georgakis for review. She will review and get back to the guild.

Action item:  The contract with Jean Wells needs to be revised.  Sue Kadner will create an addendum to the contract for Jean Wells.

Sue also reported she has started to work on the programs for 2012.  The SCCQG meeting has been moved to April and will be in Santa Clarita.  She will be attending.

Workshops:  Patty Six reported the Sandy Turner workshop had a good attendance.  There was a discussion concerning how teachers and programs are selected.  The main focus is to keep a balance so all members of the guild are able to find a program of interest.  Due to the overwhelming responses to the Jean Wells workshops, Jean has agreed to do a second workshop on Saturday.  Patty will be handling and coordinating the second workshop.  The Road to California has one space available.  The guild is making money on the event.  There will be no refunds at this point.  The driver will receive a $110 tip and the snacks and entertainment will be provided with the extra money. 

Parliamentarian:  Debra Blake reported on the findings of the Opportunity Quilt Poll.  Debra explained the poll.  There was a discussion concerning the maker of the Opportunity Quilt and promoting the quilt outside of the guild.  The guild made $3200 from the Opportunity Quilt.  Fifty-nine members want the biannual or annual quilt while fifty-two members want to discontinue or hold another kind of raffle.

Action item:  Irelle Beatie will announce at the February general meeting the formation of a fundraiser/raffle committee.  Irelle will also ask for a maker of the Opportunity Quilt.

December will be designated as the Opportunity Quilt or Raffle month and part of the Holiday Program.  An announcement will be put in the following month’s newsletter.  Debra also reported that some by-laws are not clear especially concerning board members and voting board members.  The board discussed this problem.

Action item:  Debra will draft an amendment to modify and clarify board positions.  This draft will be discussed at the next board meeting.

Membership:  Jean Faison reported there are now 272 members.

OLD BUSINESS:

Budget modifications:  Sue Kadner reported the Challenge Quilt Committee has asked for an $800 increase this year.  The additional funds would be used for pipe and drape at the Challenge Quilt Event.  After a discussion, Sue Kadner made the following motion.

MOTION:  Sue Kadner made the motion to increase the budget for the Challenge Quilt by $ 800, therefore amending the budget to $1100 for the Challenge Quilt.  Julie Mock seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
MOTION: Kathy Rose made a motion that guests and family not be charged a fee for Challenge Quilt night.  Sue Kadner seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

There was a discussion concerning not charging guests for the general meeting.  Pros and cons were discussed but the final decision was that there was not a problem in charging guests for the general meeting attendance.

Auction: second/third locker:  Debra Blake reported on the additional locker for the auction.  Different sizes and prices were discussed.


10 x 20 @ $325, 10 x 15 @ $235, 10 x 10 @ $175 or $145

After a discussion Sue Kadner made the following motion.

MOTION:  Sue Kadner made a motion that would allows the 10 x 15 storage locker to be allocated for Community Quilts only and a 10 x 20 storage locker would be allocated for all other guild items and auction items.  This arrangement will be reviewed in a year.  Kathy Rose seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Guild Documents:  Sue Kadner reported that job descriptions and minutes from the years 2007, 2008, 2009, and part of 2010 are on the website.  There was discussion concerning what other documents should be on the website.   Jean Faison reported she does not have a backup disk for the membership data.  Changes are updated monthly.

Action item:  Jean Faison will email a membership spreadsheet to the President, Irelle Beatie, on a monthly basis to be used as a backup for membership.

Insurance for Storage Locker:  Ky reported that the insurance offered by the storage locker facility is $20/month for $5000 coverage with a $100 deductible.  The guild may be able to add the storage locker to their current insurance.  Ky will pursue this option.

Membership position:  Currently the membership position is a board position as voted by a general election.  There was a discussion by the board members whether to keep membership as a board position or return it to a committee position.  It was generally felt that membership was a critical position since it entails the directory, newsletter, and generally serves the board and groups. 

MOTION:  Suzy Pelovsky made a motion to maintain the Membership position as a board position.  Kathy Rose seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Invite committee chairs to the next board meeting:  Irelle Beatie would like to invite the committee chairpersons to the next board meeting with a wish list of items to help them perform their jobs. After a discussion the board felt this was a good idea.
NEW BUSINESS:

Quilts for Marvilla Care Residents and Challenge Quilts:  Patty Six will be in charge of showing the Challenge Quilts in March at Maravilla.  There was also a request by way of Ranell Hansen that 21 residents in the Memory Care Unit are in need of lap quilts.  It was suggested that an item be put in the newsletter and quilts be made specifically for this purpose.

Action item:  Irelle Beatie will contact the person in charge of the Memory Care Unit and specifically obtain what types and sizes of quilts are needed.

Challenge Quilts at Grant House/lst Thursday:   Sew it Alls do not want to participate in the First Thursday event on the lst Thursday in April.  There is a $150 charge by the city to participate and there was a poor attendance last year because of the weather.

Action item:  Challenge quilts will be going to Grant House for display and Sue Kadner will speak with Grant House concerning not participating in the First Thursday.

Open Sew/Local Teachers:  Patty Six discussed the current Open Sews.  Only five people have signed up for next month.  Patty would like to invite teachers from the guild to come to the Open Sews and teach a class or a technique.
Action item:  Patty Six will announce a class with Ranell Hansen for $10 for the next Open Sew.  There will be class in the morning and open sew in the afternoon.

Jewish Community Center:  Julie Mock was contacted by Barbara Kuhn about a quilt show at the Jewish Community Center and Barbara would like the guild involved.  After a discussion the board decided to send Barbara’s note out as an email blast and interested parties can respond.
Suzy Pelovsky made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Patty Six seconded the motion.  Motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Jacobs

Recording Secretary

